From: "Mochrie, Paul" <Paul.Mochrie@vancouver.ca>

To: "Direct to Mayor and Council - DL"
Date: 1/17/2022 4:35:58 PM
Subject: KPMG- 2021 Audit Planning Reports
Attachments: 21 COV APR Council Ltr - Final.pdf
21 COV APR - Final.pdf

Dear Mayor and Council,

Please see attached the 2021 year-end Audit Planning Letter and Audit Planning Report (APR) from our auditor
KPMG.

The Audit Planning Letter contains a summary of the planned scope and timing of the audit for the year ended
December 31, 2021 with more details included in the Annual Planning Report (“APR”).

[] Other than the continued impact of COVID-19, there are no significant changes in operations or significant
unusual transactions in the current year that will significantly impact the audit of the City® consolidated
financial statements.

[l The materiality threshold increased by $2M, from $32M (2020) to $34M (2021) due to increase in
consolidated expenses compared to prior year. This means that if there are any individual or aggregate
errors above $34M, those errors would significantly impact the usability of the financial statements.

(1 As noted in the letter, auditing standards require the auditor to make certain enquiries of the General
Manager, Finance, Risk and Supply Chain Management/CFO as listed on page 7 of the Audit Planning
Report. If Council has any additional information related to those questions you are asked to contact C.J.
James, Engagement Partner.

[0 This is for information only, no action is required on your part unless you wish to provide additional
information related the enquires made of the General Manager, Finance, Risk and Supply Chain
Management/CFO.

The 2021 audited financial statements will be reported to Council for information on March 29, 2022. A Council
briefing will be scheduled prior to March 29, 2022 and KPMG will be made available should there be questions
from Council pertaining to the year-end audit.

Should you have any questions please contact me or Patrice Impey at 604.873.7610 or
Patrice.Impey@vancouver.ca.

Best,
Paul

Paul Mochrie (he/him)

City Manager

City of Vancouver
paul.mochrie@vancouver.ca

The City of Vancouver acknowledges that it is situated on the unceded traditional territories of the x*maBkEyam (Musqueam),
Snwx@u7mesh (Squamish), and salilwatat (Tsleil-Waututh)Nations.







































Appendices

Appendix 1: Required communications

Appendix 2: Current developments and audit trends





























